Dr D J Nicholson

Forward Planning Manager

PO Box 144, Town Hall

Hereford

HR1 2PJ

07 July 2006
Dear Sirs

Herefordshire LDF Submission Draft Statement of Community Involvement (SCI)

I write to thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation an opportunity to comment on the Submission SCI and to note that the Federation is on the list of Consultees maintained by the Council.  We would ask that we remain on the list and that the Federation is consulted at all stages of progress of the LDF.
With regard to pre-application consultation with the local community, the Federation would like to again raise that this has to remain optional and not compulsory.  There can be many reasons why an applicant does not wish to enter into a consultation process prior to the submission of an application and this should remain the applicant’s decision, without unreasonable penalty.  

In response to the Council’s recommendation to our previous representation, the Federation would welcome the inclusion of the following statement within the SCI “The Council can only request and not require developers to carry out the extra consultation.  The Council cannot refuse planning applications because a developer refuses to carry out extra consultation”.  

The Federation is grateful for an opportunity to comment on the SCI and looks forward to receiving further notification of the progress of the LDF.

Yours faithfully

Hanna Mawson

Regional Planner

South West and Midlands

